
2746 Special Committee

Developments during the 1966-67 session have included: FRB 

Director is a member of the University Aquatic Biology Research 

Unit, a committee organized by the University to promote 

research and teaching in aquatic biology in three university 

departments, the FRB Institute and the Manitoba Fisheries 

Branch; seminar program jointly sponsored with Department of 

Zoology; three staff members recommended for appointment as 

Honorary Professors by the Department of Zoology; in new 

building being planned there are 10 laboratories designated 

for graduate students and three offices and laboratories for 

visiting scientists; cooperative research program on system- 

atics of fishes underway between University professor and FRB 

scientist. Also two University of Alberta zoology students are 

doing their thesis research at Great Slave Lake with field 

accommodation, facilities and partial supervision provided 

by FRB.

Ste. Anne de Bellevue. Two McGill students under thesis super­

vision in lab; material for two other theses obtained through 

FRB summer employment and ship time in Arctic.

St. Andrews. About 18 recent and anticipated students have 

based theses on work at lab; several others have similarly 

worked at the oyster sub-station at Ellerslie. Eleven staff 

members are honorary Research Associates at UNB, and act on 

examining committees. Student groups from four universities 

have been given brief courses of instruction. Five staff 

members from three universities are doing joint research with 

lab staff.

Halifax. Two staff members have given series of lectures at 

Dalhousie University. Four graduate students did thesis work 

at lab. A McGill Ph.D. student spent final year at lab. One 

staff member is on the Dalhousie Faculty of Graduate Studies. 

Director has initiated enquiries leading towards a more clearly 

defined relationship.


